FINAL

BELLAVITA COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING NOTES

November 10, 2011

The regularly scheduled second Thursday meeting of the Communications Committee met at 11:15 in
the Sales Office meeting room

MEMBERS PRESENT — Chairman Thordean Campbell, Ex-Officio Nancy Triggs, Sarah Barnett, Bob
Stockinger, Barbara Quinn, Dottie Raines, and Connie Harry.

Absent — Bill Burdick
CALL TO ORDER — Chairman Thordean Campbell

NOTES —The Notes from the October 13 & 20, 2011 meeting were electronically approved prior to the
meeting .

NEW BUSINESS - Thordean updated the members of Kelley Paterno's health status. Olan Mills will start
taking pictures for the pictorial directory soon. The dates and times were set for Olan Mills to take
pictures. It seems that residents are slow in signing up for appointments. The staff are calling people to
remind them of their appointments.

BELLA BUZZ - "Bella Buzz" deadlines for the first issue of 2012 is February 1 for the advertisers'. the
deadlines for articles will February 10.

BLOCK CAPTAINS - The Block Captains Luncheon was on November 2. The Block Captains were able to
pick up their packets at that time. The packet will included the Veterans' Flag Yearly Renewal,
Information regarding the first Pictorial Directory, BellaVita Homeowners' Compliance, New Years Eve
party invitation, Safety information, and Club House Rules and Regulations.

Ruth Southard's Awards Committee reported that the community has the ability to present a very
special recognition award.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be on January 12, 2012.



